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SUMMARY:   The proposed Bachelor of Arts and Bachelor of Science in Geography has been 
designed to align with the Geography Education National Implementation objectives (GENIP) 
and will serve a range of undergraduates, including those who will be seeking careers in the 
fast-growing geospatial industry as well as those who intend to pursue graduate degrees. 

The proposed program would include instruction in the latest advancements in technology, 
including geographic information systems, the global positioning system and remote sensing 
satellite imagery, made possible with the 2010 opening of the new geospatial laboratory for 
research and learning.  In Maryland alone, the Bureau of Labor and Statistics projects there will 
be more than 500 job openings each in geospatial industries each year.  This number far 
exceeds the number of students graduating with Geography degrees from all existing programs 
in the University System of Maryland.  The new program also would help prepare students for 
workforce careers in a global economy by equipping students with a deep understanding of 
foreign markets and global trends through courses such as World Regional Geography, 
Cultural Geography, Economic Geography and courses focused on regions such as Latin 
America and Africa. 

Currently, the faculty teaching Geography courses include an Associate Professor and two 
Assistant Professors.  The faculty have a track record of publications, externally-funded 
research, and service in professional organizations that speak to the quality of instruction and 
scholarship they will contribute to the proposed program. 

A sizeable portion of the students are anticipated to be “non-traditional” and will be well served 
by the number of online courses and classes offered in the evenings, weekends and summer.  
It is also expected that students will be drawn from nearby community colleges and freshman 
and sophomore students who have completed the general education course in World Regional 
Geography.  It is anticipated that the program will initially enroll twenty-five students and grow to 
sixty-eight students by 2016. 
 
ALTERNATIVE(S): The Regents may not approve the program or may request further 
information. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  No additional funding is necessary.  The program will be supported through 
tuition and grant funding. 
 
CHANCELLOR’S RECOMMENDATION:  That the Committee on Education Policy recommend 
that the Board of Regents approve the proposal from Coppin State University to offer the 
Bachelor of Arts and Bachelor of Science in Geography 
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